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February 25, 2020

Dear Co-Laborers,

Greetings again in the name of our Saviour, the Lord Jesus Christ. As I sit in my study
reading in Matthew 28 about the great commission, I think about what a blessing it is to
serve the Lord in church planting. As we travel across the states seeing part of God’s great
creation and also reading His Word, it reminds me how beautiful Heaven will be.

Praise God He is still calling folks to the mission fields around the world. But at the same
time He is calling new families to be missionaries in the great United States of America. We
have new families on deputation for ministries here in the United States. The Rickey
Howard family are going to the state of Utah. The Scott Pannell family and the Benjamin
Beaudoin Families are going to South Dakota. The Benjamin Cooley family are going to the
Midwest. We are blessed to have these families. We are looking forward to working with
these new families along with all of our other families now serving in the West.

In our last prayer letter I shared about both of us facing cataract surgery. They scheduled
Sister Hutchens’ first because they said I had a blocked tear duct that had to be fixed before
the cataract surgery. I turned out that I have droopy lower eyelids instead of blocked tear
ducts and the cataract surgery had to be done first. Also at Sister Hutchens pre-op, the found
wrinkles on her right eye that had to be treated before her cataract surgery. So they put me
in her surgery spot. I had one on January 20th and the second on February 3rd. My eyelid
repair is scheduled for February 27th. She had to wait at least 3 to 4 months before they can
do her cataract surgery. She will probably wait until we get back in the fall to do hers.

We have been in meetings in North Carolina, Georgia, and Missouri since our last letter. We
are making plans to head west. We are waiting to recover from these surgeries and the snow
to melt. We will start by going to the Southwest first. I’m still helping Brother Nathan
Saunders in that area until he gets his support raised. Then we will head to the Northwest.
We plan to spend more time in North and South Dakota after we have seen the others in the
Northwest. We still need more help in the Northwest.

In closing I would like to thank you for all your prayers and financial support/ We could not
do the work that God has called us to do without your help and prayers. We love you each
and everyone.

Because He cares,
Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



